
 

Pastor:  
Fr. Christopher Gernetzke 

ST. PETER 
ASHTON 

Sunday, September 9, 2018 

ST. MARTIN OF TOURS 
MARTINSVILLE 

Welcome to the Catholic Parishes of  
& 

ST. PETER CATHOLIC CHURCH 
7121 County Road K 
Middleton, WI 53562-3912 
(608) 831-4843 
 

ST. MARTIN OF TOURS 
5959 Saint Martin Cir 
Cross Plains, WI 53528-9312 
(608) 798-2815 
 

ST. PETER CATHOLIC SCHOOL 
7129 County Road K 
Middleton, WI 53562 
Principal Kathi Klaas  (608) 831-4846 
 

ST. PETER-ST. MARTIN RELIGIOUS ED 
Kaye Kruchten, Grades 1-5,  
(608) 798-3256 
kayereligiousedu@gmail.com 
Michelle LeVeque, Grade 6 - Confirmation 
(608) 572-3844 
michellereligiousedu@gmail.com 

WORSHIP SCHEDULE   Please see schedule within 
 

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION 
7:30-8:00 AM Tuesday, Wednesday, Friday - St. Peter’s 
3:30 PM Saturday - St. Peter’s 
9:00 AM First Saturday - St. Martin’s 
Anytime by Appointment 
 

BAPTISM 
May God bless our new parents! Please contact the  
parish office to schedule the baptism of your child. You 
are welcome to contact the office early to complete   
Baptism Prep before the birth of your child. 
 

MARRIAGE 
Congratulations on your engagement. Please contact   
Fr. Chris at least six months in advance of the wedding. 
 

ANOINTING OF THE SICK 
If someone is seriously ill, hospitalized or  dying, please 
contact the parish office. If you would like to be added to 
the prayer list or would like a visit from Fr. Chris, please 
call the parish office at (608) 831-4843. 

ARE YOU INTERESTED IN JOINING ONE 
OF OUR PARISHES? Welcome! Please contact 

either parish office to register. Registration forms are 
also available online www.saintpetersaintmartin.org. 

ST. PETER PARISH PASTORAL COUNCIL CHAIR 
Randy Kalscheuer 
 

ST. PETER PARISH FINANCE COUNCIL CHAIR 
Tom Stafford 
 

ST. PETER  EDUCATION COMMISSION CHAIR 
Joan Pregler 
 

ST. MARTIN PARISH PASTORAL COUNCIL CHAIR 
Deb Brausen 
 

ST. MARTIN CHURCH FINANCE COUNCIL CHAIR 
Greg Greiber 
 

BULLETIN EDITOR 
Diane Kalscheur  (608) 831-4843 
dkalscheur@stpetermiddleton.org 
Deadline: Friday at 8:00 AM (8 days prior to publication) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

  

frchris.gernetzke@stpetermiddleton.org 

Father’s cell phone (608) 561-7234  

He put his finger into the mans ears and, spitting, touched his tongue, then he looked up to 
heaven and groaned, and said to him, “Ephphatha!” — that is, “Be opened!”  — Mk 7:33b-34 



WELCOME TO ST. PETER & ST. MARTIN OF TOURS 

LITURGIES FOR THE WEEK 

Saturday, September 8 - St. Peter 
 4:30 p.m. † Jim Sauk and Eddie Hellenbrand 
Sunday, September 9 - St. Peter  
 8:30 a.m. † Bill Maly 
Sunday, September 9 - St. Martin  
 10:30 a.m. People of the Parish 
Monday, September 10 - St. Peter 
 8:15 a.m. † Stan Hellenbrand 
Tuesday, September 11 - St. Peter 
 5:30 p.m. Special Intention 
Wednesday, September 12 - St. Peter 
 8:15 a.m. C.J. Grahn 
Thursday, September 13 - St. Martin 
 8:15 a.m. † Herman Greiber 
Friday, September 14 - St. Peter 
 8:15 a.m. † Helen Buechner 
 After Mass until 9:30 a.m. Eucharistic Adoration 
Saturday, September 15 - St. Peter 
 4:30 p.m. People of the Parish 
Sunday, September 16 - St. Peter  
 8:30 a.m. † Darlene Schroeder 
Sunday, September 16 - St. Martin  
 10:30 a.m. † Michael Unger 

LECTORS/EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS 

Saturday, September 15 - St. Peter  
 4:30 p.m. Vern Acker 
Sunday, September 15 -  St. Peter  
 8:30 a.m. Shawn Neumann 
Sunday, September 16 - St. Martin  
 10:30 a.m.                    Tim Hook 

MASS SERVERS 
Saturday, September 15 - St. Peter  
 4:30 p.m.                 Kaiden Neumaier and James Neumaier 
Sunday, September 16 - St. Peter  
 8:30 a.m.                Nathan Neumann and Volunteer Needed 
Sunday, September 16 - St. Martin  
 10:30 a.m.               Anna Bollig    

USHERS 
Saturday, September 15 - St. Peter  
 4:30 p.m. Reece Johnston and Rich Johnston 
Sunday, September 15 - St. Peter 
 8:30 a.m. Roger Frey and Fred Laufenberg 
Sunday, September 16 -  St. Martin  
 10:30 a.m.  Gary Wagner and Ivan Hellenbrand 

Scripture Readings for the week of September 9, 2018 
 

Sunday:   Is 35:4-7a/Ps 146:7, 8-9, 9-10 [1b]/Jas 2:1-5/Mk 7:31-37 
Monday:   1 Cor 5:1-8/Ps 5, 5-6, 7, 12 [9]/Lk 6:6-11 
Tuesday:  1 Cor 6:1-11/Ps 149:1b-2, 3-4, 5-6a and 9b [cf. 4]/Lk 6:12-19 
Wednesday:  1 Cor 7:25-31/Ps 45:11-12, 14-15, 16-17 [11]/Lk 6:20-26 
Thursday:  1 Cor 8:1b-7, 11-13/Ps 139:1b-3, 13-14ab, 23-24 [24b]/Lk 6:27-38 
Friday:   Nm 21:4b-9/Ps 78:1-2, 34-35, 36-37, 38 [cf. 7b]/Phil 2:6-11/ 
  Jn 3:13-17 
Saturday:  1 Cor 10:14-22/Ps 116:12-13, 17-18 [17]/Jn 19:25-27 or Lk 2:33-35 
Next Sunday:  Is 50:5-9a/Ps 116:1-2, 3-4, 5-6, 8-9 [9]/Jas 2:14-18/Mk 8:27-35  

40 Days for Life 
St. Peter and St. Martin of Tours will once again participate in the 40 Days for 
Life Campaign. Witnesses are needed to pray outside the Madison abortion 
clinic on Orin Road each Saturday from September 29th through November 
3rd, from Noon until 3:00 p.m. If you are willing to fill the Noon to 3:00 p.m. time 
slot on one or more Saturdays, or if you have any questions, please contact 
Vern Acker at (608) 225-9301. 

Welcome New St. Peter Parishioners 
James and Dorene Pawlowski 

and their children 

Jenna, Anna, Carson, Benjamin and Katie 

Donations Needed for Raffle 
The Annual St. Martin’s Luncheon Card Party & Raffle is scheduled for           
Saturday, November 10, 2018. We are requesting your participation in acquiring 
items for the raffle. This can be a cash donation (check payable to St. Martin’s 
CCW), gift basket, tickets to sporting events, gift cards, etc. The proceeds 
earned from the raffle go toward donations to a variety of charities by the          
Council of Catholic Women. The deadline for being listed on the raffle ticket is 
September 23, 2018. Donations can be mailed to St. Martin’s CCW, c/o Phyllis 
Dresser, 5959 St. Martin Circle, Cross Plains, WI 53528, or dropped off at St. 
Martin’s Church during Mass (please let Becky or Alice know to watch for item). 
If you have questions, please call Alice Bannier at (608) 669-4719 or Becky 
Frederick  at (608) 239-3247. 

Oh Baby 
The CCW has proclaimed September as ‘Oh BABY’ Month. A diaper and 
Baby Item Drive to benefit the Pregnancy Helpline is in full swing here at 
St. Peter and St. Martin of Tours Churches. This life-affirming, compassion-
ate care center provides a volunteer-run Helpline, Diaper Bank, Sharing 
Center and offers Baby Care Packages to welcome babies. Find the Pack-
N-Play set up in the parish center at St. Peter and in the hallway at St. 
Martin of Tours Parish. A Most-Needed List is available at the crib. The 
CCW thanks you in advance for your generous donations. 

Annual Garage Sale            
THANK YOU to Jim and Mary Ellen Ripp for hosting a garage sale on August 
23, 24 and 25, and for graciously donating 100% of the proceeds to St. Peter’s 
Parish! We hit our goal of $1,500. MANY THANKS to Louise Kalscheuer, along 
with Erika, Stephanie and Brody - great helpers!! 

Pregnancy Helpline Diaper Dash 5K Run/Walk 
The Pregnancy Helpline is hosting their 4th annual run/walk on Saturday morning,   
September 22nd at McKee Farms Park. Funds raised support their Diaper Bank to  
provide free diapers to families in need. The Diaper Dash is a fun event for the whole 
family! Run the 5K or Walk the 2 mile loop for just $30 a person, $60 per family and 
$120 for a group of 6 or more. Included in the registration is a 50-yard Kids’ Dash with 
goodie bag! Diapers will be collected on race day with a prize for bringing in the most 
diapers. Come out to support Dane County’s only Diaper Bank. To register or volunteer 
for the event, visit www.pregnancyhelpline.net.  
Questions? E-mail diaperbank@pregnancyhelpline.net. 

 Our sympathy and prayers 
are    extended to the family 
of Melvin Kjorilie, who was 
buried at St. Peter’s in  
Ashton last week.  
 

Eternal rest, grant unto him, 
O Lord, and let perpetual 
light shine upon him. May 
his soul and the souls of all 
the faithful departed, 
through the mercy of God, 
rest in peace. Amen. 



SEPTEMBER 9, 2018  Ǔ  23RD SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

For your convenience, one time or regularly scheduled donations to St. Peter  Catholic Church 
may be made online. To make a donation, simply go to www.saintpetersaintmartin.org, click on   
St. Peter Catholic Church, then click the “Giving” tab on the upper right side of your screen and 
select “Online Giving”. Thank you for your continued support  of St. Peter and St. Martin parishes. 

Religious Education News -  Welcome Back!! 
 

Religious Education will soon be starting up again for the new school year! Our 

first lesson will be meeting for Mass on Catechetical Sunday, September 

16th at 8:30 a.m. at St. Peterõs, followed by a donut social. Catechetical  

Sunday is  a wonderful opportunity to reflect on the role that each person plays, 

by virtue of Baptism, in handing on the faith and being a witness to the Gospel, 

so we’re excited to kick off the year in this way! Subsequent lessons will be held 

as normal on Wednesday evenings. 
 

 

Registration for all students will be done online this year by way of 

the parish website. Please be in touch right away if you have a new 

student in Kindergarten through high school to add to our parish 

faith formation and youth ministry programming, so we can provide 

you with more information! 
 

This weekend, students in Grade 10 have their Confirmation Retreat at Camp 

Gray in Reedsburg. They are preparing to receive the sacrament of Confirmation 

on October 28th. Please keep them in your prayers!! 

Benefit Dessert Party & Fashion Show 
Madison Catholic Woman’s Club (MCWC) will host it’s annual 
Benefit Dessert Party and Fashion Show by Chico’s “Autumn All 
Around” on Monday, September 17th, 2018. All women of the 
diocese and their guests are warmly invited to join the club for 
dessert, fashions, raffle and prizes at St. Peter Catholic Church 
Social Center at 5001 N. Sherman Ave., Madison. Doors open at 
11:00 a.m. for raffle and seating, dessert at 11:30 a.m., followed by 
fashions from Chico’s. Tickets are $8 per person or you may   
purchase a reserved seating for a party of 4 for $40. This is the 
club’s major fundraiser with the proceeds going to charitable   

projects. Paid reservations by check made payable to MCWC 

should be sent to: Syl Kimberley, 45 Cherokee Circle, #201,   Madi-
son, WI 53704. Syl may be contacted at (608) 334-2890 with ques-
tions. Reservations are limited and must be received by September 
11. Please include your phone number and names of your guests 
for reserved seating. To benefit the Society of St. Vincent de Paul, 
each person is encouraged to donate gently used clothing and will 
receive 1 free raffle ticket for each filled brown paper grocery bag.  

September 21 & 22 Respect Life Retreat  
Vigil for Life invites you to come away to be re-energized in your 
prayer and work to protect life. Please join us for this Respect Life 
Retreat led by Fr. Rick Heilman, pastor of St. Mary Parish in Pine 
Bluff. The retreat will run Friday evening September 21 through 
3:30 p.m. on Saturday, September 22, at Durward’s Glen Retreat 
Center in Baraboo. $85 with overnight room or $30 for commuters. 
Scholarships are available. Contact Bette Weisshaar at 
ehweisshaar@hotmail.com or 608-358-5963 for more information. 

Ladies of the Parish 
Save the Date 

 

Council of Catholic Women/West Dane Vicariate Fall Conference 
 

Tuesday, October 16, 2018 
4:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. 

ñSoup for the Soulò 
 

Hosted at St. Martin’s Parish, Martinsville 
Event details to follow in Mid-September 

 
 

For more information, please contact: 
Alice Bannier at (608) 669-4719 or  
Becky Frederick at (608) 239-3247 

Find Your Greatness 
 

Saturday, October 20, 2018 
9:00 a.m. to 1:30 p.m. at St. Cecelia’s, Wisconsin Dells 

For more info:  
https://dynamiccatholic.com/events/find-your-greatness 

Made for More 
Cor Project Event at St. John the Baptist, Waunakee 

Wednesday, October 24, 2018 
7:00 p.m. to 9:30 p.m. 

 

Where do we come from and where are we going? These       
questions are decisive for understanding what it means to be  
human and how to orient our lives and our actions toward authentic 
fulfillment. Join Christopher West and Mike Mangione as they  
creatively weave together dynamic presentations with live music, 
movie clips, YouTube videos, and sacred art for an evening of 
beauty and reflection on the meaning of life, love and human   
destiny. You will come away with a faith-filled vision of hope that 
will instill in you the sheer wonder and joy of being alive... 

 

To purchase tickets: http://corproject.com/waunakee/ 

 

NFP Classes 
 

Nature cycles for a reason; so does your body. Find out how your body cycles in a series 
of classes/follow-ups on fertility awareness or natural family planning (NFP) starting in: 
 
 

A. Madison - Holy Name Heights, September 23 at 1:00 p.m.                             
(Couple to Couple League, Sympto-thermal) 

B. Baraboo - St. Joseph Catholic Church, October 13 at 10:00 a.m.                      
(Couple to Couple League, Sympto-thermal) 

 

To register, go here:  https://madisondiocese.org/classes-and-registration 

Retreats for Healing after Abortion 
If you or someone you love is hurting, Rachel’s Vineyard retreats offer a safe place to 
process the pain. God is waiting to heal, whether recent or long ago. Retreats are for 
women, men, couples, adult siblings and grandparents of aborted children. Next retreat, 
November 9-11, register at www.madisondiocese.org/rachel or contact Mary at (608) 
221-9593 or rachel@madisondiocese.org. 

This Sacred Council 
an in- depth study of the Second Vatican Councilõs 

Constitution on the Sacred Liturgy 
With ABBOT MARCEL ROONEY, OSB 

 

The office of Worship is hosting a series of workshops called, This Sacred Council: An In
-Depth Study of the Second Vatican Council’s Constitution on the Sacred Liturgy. All 
sessions are led by renowned liturgical scholar Abbot Marcel Rooney, OSB. His       
informative and enjoyable presentations make these sessions appropriate for anyone 
who participates in the Church’s liturgies.t he workshop is especially geared toward  
parishioners who simply want to know how to celebrate the liturgy more fully so that their 
lives may bear abundant fruit! 
 

The sessions will be held on Saturdays, September 29, November 17, January 19,   
February 16 and March 16, all from 9:30 a.m. to 11:00 a.m. at Holy Name Heights (702 
S. High Point Road in Madison). You may come to one or to all five! The sessions are 
free (a voluntary offering will be accepted at each session). To learn more or to register, 
go to www.madisondiocese.org/Rooney or call (608) 821-3080. 


